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CROSS COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
 April 9, 2013
Call to Order and Roll Call: The meeting was called to order at 4:10 pm. by Chairperson Carolyn Imboden at the Cross County Library with five (5) Board members present; Kitty Bingham, George Anne Draper, Carolyn Imboden, Reta Ragland, and Joy Shepherd plus; Holly Mercer, Director and Claire Miller, Cross County Library Branch Manager. 
Trustees Absent: none
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:

Trustees received a copy of the March 12, 2013 Cross County Library Board of Trustees meeting minutes. Carolyn and George Anne mentioned a few grammatical errors to be fixed. 
Joy Shepherd made the motion to accept the March 12, 2013 Cross County Library Board of Trustees as presented with the correction of a few grammatical errors. Kitty Bingham seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried. 

Public Participation and Communications:
Trustees received three pieces of communication (all on file);

· A letter from Jimmie Johnson written with the purpose of clarifying misinformation

· A letter from Arkansas Library Association President Trish Miller expressing her gratitude for the support that the Trustees give to the Association by allowing the Director Holly to work with the Association. 

· A copy of a Wynne Progress March 22, 2013 newspaper article on the library services and programs. 

There was no discussion on the pieces of communication. 
Financial Reports and approval of bills:

The March 2013 financial reports were presented and discussed. 

Holly Mercer said that she realized that there is an error in the Summer Reading Program expenses. Cross County Library had paid for both the Woodruff County Library bill and the Cross County Library bill. Woodruff County Library will be reimbursing the library for the expenses. 

Carolyn asked about the Janitor line. Holly said that she would look into and report back. She stated that she believes that some library supplies were probably incorrectly put in that line. 

Director, Holly Mercer talked for a bit about the balance of the checking account. With the timeing of receiving millage checks, there is the possibility that money may need to be transferred to the checking account due to cash flow. She will continue to monitor the checking account balance and keep the board informed.   
Joy Shepherd made the motion to accept the March 2013 Cross County Library Financials as presented. Kitty Bingham seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried. 
Operation Reports: 

The March Library Statistics were distributed. Holly mentioned that she believes the decrease from March 2012 can be attributed to the switch to TLC last February. Branch Manager Claire Miller agreed. She expressed that the circulation numbers were still strong and something to be proud of. 
Holly addressed the people counter and how it needs to be replaced because it is not accurate in the count. Not all of the individuals coming into the library are being counted, especially when more than one patron comes in the door at the same time. Holly is looking into other people counters. 

Staff Reports:

Director’s report: Director, Holly Mercer, gave a written report, expanded on a few subjects, and answered questions from the Board. (Written report on file.) 

Either purchasing or writing a grant for a defibrillator to be housed in the library was discussed. Joy suggested partnering with the organizers of the Marathon on a grant application. 
George Anne mentioned that the library will be part of the Awards Ceremony for the Wynne Bookcase Project in a few weeks. It is something that library has done for a few years. 

Unfinished Business:
None

New Business:
Children’s Technology Area: Director, Holly Mercer presented a proposal for a Children’s Technology Area in the Wynne library. The plan is to replace the children’s computer station and to use the space as a technology area with new furniture and tablets for children. The cost of the proposal is $2878.97
Trustees gave comments on the plan and talked about the importance of balancing books and technology. Trustees talked about how a role of the library is provide technology as a learning tool. 
Reta Ragland made the motion to approve the Cross County Library Children’s Technology Area Proposal as presented. Carolyn Imboden seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried. 

Farmfest Schedule/Participation: Director Holly Mercer explained the library’s previous and anticipated involvement with Wynne’s celebration, Farmfest. This year, the children’s Waterfest program will start at noon, instead of 10. She requested that the library be open on Saturday, June 8th from 9-4 to help with Waterfest at Farmfest and to allow the public to use library services. In previous years, the staff received time and half and two hours of vacation time to use another day for working Farmfest. 

Joy Shepherd made the motion to have the library open on June 8th from 9-4 as part of Farmfest and for staff to receive the same benefits they had in previous years, time and half pay with two hours of vacation to use another day. Carolyn Imboden seconded the motion. All aye. Motion carried. 
Trustee Comment Period: 

Joy Shepherd commented that she wishes she would have known more about the Circuit Court Case involving the previous employee Rebecca Hastings. She asked for details about what the case was about and expressed that anytime there is a library action where there is public record, she wants to be notified by the Director. Holly stated that she had volunteered to share information in previous board meeting, but that it was not discussed. She said that the Court Case was based on a recommendation from the Police and followed library policy. She apologized for not following up with Joy and said that in the future if there is a similar situation, she would call each Trustee separately to make sure that they have all of the details. Joy acknowledged that she wasn’t at the board meeting where it was brought up. Carolyn Imboden stressed the importance of everyone communicating effectively together. 
Adjournment: 

With no other business to discuss Reta Ragland made the motion to adjourn. Kitty Bingham seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 5:06. 
Respectfully submitted, 

Holly Mercer, ECARL/CCL Director
